MINUTES

City of Charlottesville Electoral Board
Meeting of June 14, 2022

The meeting was called to order by the Chair at 6:10 p.m. on Tuesday June 14 in the
office of the Charlottesville General Registrar. Those present were Electoral Board
members Jon Bright (Chair), Anne Hemenway (Vice Chair) and Jim Nix (Secretary), and
Director of Elections and General Registrar Taylor Yowell.

On a motion by the Vice Chair the agenda was unanimously approved without change.

On a motion by the Vice Chair, seconded by the Chair, the minutes of the May 10-11,
2022 meeting were unanimously approved without change.

Public Comment

Ms. Sue Lewis representing the Charlottesville League of Women Voters announced
that there have been some leadership changes in the local LWV.

Mr. Daniel Moy, Chair of the Charlottesville Republican Committee, announced that he
had been reelected as party chair for a two-year term.

Discussion Items

Purchase of New Electronic Pollbooks — Ms. Yowell informed the Board that the
KnowlInk electronic pollbooks had been ordered with delivery anticipated in late July.
The Board members commended Ms. Yowell for her success in executing this important
equipment upgrade using funds available due to the canceled primary.

Reprecincting — Ms. Yowell presented the Board members with a draft map of revised
precinct boundaries along with estimates of the population of registered voters resulting
for each precinct. The new map incorporates changes recommended by the Board at
the March 22 meeting and retains a nine-precinct configuration but with Charlottesville
High School and Jackson Via Elementary School replacing the Tonsler Park and Alumni
Hall polling places. The Board conducted a detailed review of the boundary changes
and resulting registered voter counts making small changes to improve population
balance as well as voter convenience. Ms. Yowell will work with the Charlottesville GIS
coordinator to formalize the Board’s recommendations for presentation to the public and
consideration by the Charlottesville City Council.
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The next meeting will be held in the office of the Charlottesville General Registrar
starting at 6:00 p.m. on Tuesday July 19, 2022.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:02 p.m.
Respectfully submitted:

James Nix, Secretary
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Jan Bright, Chair ' Anne Hemenway, Vice Chair
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